Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Regular Meeting Minutes

August 7, 2003

PCFD # 6 – Central Pierce Fire & Rescue

1. Call to Order
The August 7, 2003 meeting of the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association was called to order by President Paul Webb 9:04 a.m.  Those in attendance were:  Alan Predmore, Buckley FD; Greg Miller, McNiel Island FD; James Jaques, Milton FD; Ron Splain, Orting FD; Steve Stringfellow, PCFD #1; Brian Schroder-Shulz, PCFD #1; Paul Webb, PCFD #2; Bob Black, PCFD #5; Eric Watson, PCFD #5; Ron Hiraki, PCFD #5; Paul Berlin, PCFD #5; Penny Hulse, PCFD #5; Bill Jarmon, Commissioner PCFD #5; Jack Andren, PCFD #6; John Sinclair, PCFD #6; Sue Tucker, PCFD #6; Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8; Bill Steele, PCFD #12; Andy McAfee, PCFD #14; Robert Vellias, PCFD #17; Gary Franz, PCFD #21; John McDonald, PCFD #22; Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB; Dic Gribbon, PSCAA; Shelby Gifford, ARC; Noreen Smith, ARC; Chuck Frame, DNR; Roger Neal, EMSIP; and Recorder Denise Menge.

2. Flag Salute
Jack Andren led the flag salute.

Self-introductions were made around the room.

Andy McAfee requested that #24 on the agenda, Emergency Management Committee, be moved up on the agenda.

3. Approval of Minutes
It was moved and seconded to approve the June 5, 2003 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.

4. Treasurer’s Report
Bob Black presented the Treasurer’s report, copy attached.  It was moved and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s report.  MOTION CARRIED.  

Bob distributed handouts for the golf tournament.  There is an information packet for getting sponsors.  We are looking for a minimum of 18 and would like to see 36 to put one on each tee and one on each hole.  The golf tournament is set for September 5th, the Friday following Labor Day weekend.

5. Correspondence
Nothing at this time.

6. Guest Speakers
Nanette Tatom and Suzanne Mayr with the Pierce County Safe Kids Coalition introduced themselves.  Nanette is the Prevention Specialist for PCFD #5 and Suzanne Mayr works with Mary Bridge.  Nanette is currently the Chair for the PC Safe Kids Coalition and stated it was started in 1998.  Their goals are to increase the coalition membership and spread the word of the great work they are doing.  In 1987 Childrens Hospital in Washington DC started the National Coalition.  Mary Bridge is the lead agency for the Pierce County Coalition.  There are over 300 coalitions across the country.  Memberships include fire districts, hospitals, police departments, cities and counties, health departments, schools, service clubs, individuals, businesses, media, caregivers, youth organizations, etc.  The main focus is unintentional injuries to kids ages 1 to 14.  38% unintentional injuries are the leading cause of death:  bicycle, motor vehicle, drownings, falls, pedistrian, burns/fire, poisoning, choking, airway obstruction and fire arms.  Accomplishments:  built capacity for ongoing injury prevention programs: Child passenger safety and bike helmet programs.  There are 3 teams in Pierce County with 30 to 40 certified technicians.  They have been able to go from one part-time person initially to monthly inspections.  Last year, around 500 car seats were inspected.  Also able to offer custom fit bike helmets.  A video is available that was professionally done to train how to custom fit bike helmets.  The video is available on the national web site.  They have also initiated national programs: Walk our Children to School day, SAFEKIDS@home – this program offers home safety assessments and provides families with safety devices, and SAFEKIDS Buckle Up – this program offers car seats.  They advocate and support new state injury prevention laws as well as support local injury prevention law and ordinances.  Many resources are available through the coalition; date and research, “best practices” information, bulk purchases, media resources such as press releases, safety displays and educational brochures.  Goals for 2003 include focus on main injury areas, expand capacity to provide effective injury prevention programs and to partner, collaborate and cooperate.  Challenge to the Fire Chiefs to stay informed, encourage “best practices” and join the team.  Why participate?  Reflects commitment to reduce preventable injuries, free training to increase expertise, access to resources, highly visible, tangible and positive community outreach and an opportunity to collaborate.  Meetings are held the second Tuesday of every other month.  The next PC Safe Kids Coalition meeting is September 8th at Tacoma Station 16 at 10:00.    

The members thanked Nanette Tatom and Suzanne Mayr for their presentation.

President Webb called a five-minute break at 9:45 a.m.  The meeting was called back to order at 9:50 a.m.

President Webb stated the agenda is being adjusted, at this time Emergency Management and Emergency Management Committee has the floor.  A lot has been happening in this area lately.  The last couple of months has been spent looking at Homeland Security funding, which for Pierce County will be around 2.2 million dollars.  This has caused Emergency Management to make some decisions in a short time frame to determine how the money is to be spent.  The grant mandates a policy board be developed.  There are a total of ten that make up the policy coordinating board.  Representatives from the chiefs association are on the following committees:  Training and Exercise is Tony Judd, Matt Holm and Kelvin Johnson; Planning and Intelligence is Rick Bleecker and Alan Predmore; Resource is Bob Black and Andy McAfee.  Jack Andren and Paul Webb are co-representatives on the Policy Board.  Anyone can attend meetings and get involved in committees, however, those listed above are designated key players to have a built in mechanism within the groups to keep each other aware of what is going on.  We want to present a unified front on this issue.  Jack Andren stated that there are a lot of public and private agencies involved and 2.2 million dollars is not going to go that for with so many hands looking to get some of the money.

A threat assessment matrix is being worked on for zone 7.  You will be contacted via phone and/or e-mail for information on this, please respond as quickly as possible as there is a short time frame on this as ours needs to be to the County by September 1st and everything to the Federal level by September 15th.

Andy McAfee stated yesterday the Executive Board met with the Emergency Management Committee.  Maybe not everyone has read and/or understands the plan.  It was e-mailed to everyone yesterday.  Please read it and understand it.  Know who your zone coordinators are.  Also a Type 3 Overhead Team is going to happen in the very near future.

Yesterday the Pierce County Council had a meeting.  The new land use planning hazard zones means many districts cannot build fire stations within hazard zones in their districts.  Discussion followed.  Paul Webb stated this will be discussed further at the next Executive Board and recommend a plan to examine what is being proposed.

A reminder for Fire Resource Coordinators – when you receive a page from Fire Comm, notify Fire Comm that you received it and then monitor.  Also, the Fire Resource Coordinator is to notify the DEM Duty Officer.

Wayne Wienholz and Jody distributed copy of flier for Wildland fire information.  The flier will be sent out and each department can insert their logos, etc.  This can be used to target homes on hillsides or gulches, those with little or not defensible space.  Discussion followed.  Also looking at putting together a press conference to talk about this program along with the extended burn ban.

7. Amercian Red Cross
Noreen Smith stated that Jim Schofield is no longer with the American Red Cross.  His replacement is to be announced later this month.  They have merged with Thurston and Mason Counties as the Mt. Rainier Chapter.  In July they assisted 57 adults and 37 children and $17,500.00 has been spent so far in July.

8. Department of Emergency Management
Discussed earlier in the meeting.

9. EMS
Nothing at this time.

10. Fire Marshal
Nothing at this time.

11. State Chiefs/Western Chiefs
Nothing at this time.

12. PS Clean Air Agency
Dic Gribbon stated that Amy Fowler will be at the next meeting to speak about extending the no burn zones by County boundary for land clearing burning.  A decision will be made by December 31, 2003.

13. Pierce County Fire Commissioners
Bill Jarmon stated their next meeting is August 28th at 7:00 p.m. at PCFD #21.  Roger Ferris will be the speaker for the meeting.

14. EMS
Nothing at this time.

15. Training
Monday morning at 9:00 a.m. is the Overhead Team meeting at PCFD #14.

16. Education Committee – Speaker/Training Opportunity

Gary Franz stated that Brunicini is scheduled to come in September.  He will get information out regarding this.

Alan Predmore stated we are co-hosting a leadership symposium September 13 and 14 at PCFD #5.  Thinking of charging in-county people $20.00 per persona dn out-of-county charging $40.00.  Andy McAfee suggested opening it up to Pierce, King and Snohomish Counties and then getting the region to host it as there is money in the budget.  John Sinclair suggested contacting the local Pierce representative to support and provide snacks, etc.  Discussion followed.  Information will be distributed by the end of the week. This will be tailored for leaders in your organization both volunteer and combination departments.

17. Program/Speaker Committee

Nothing at this time.

18. Legislative Caucus Committee
Nothing at this time.

19. Nominating Committee
Nothing at this time.

20. Banquet Committee – Awards Committee
Nothing at this time.

21. Audit Committee

Nothing at this time.

22. Fire Benefit Charge Committee

Nothing at this time.

23. County Code (Road/LID) Committee

Nothing at this time.

24. Emergency Management Committee

Discussed earlier in the meeting.

25. Unfinished Business
Andy McAfee stated there is a new engine in service at Riverside.

26. New Business
Roger Neil distributed information on near misses and accidents.  This can be used as a learning experience and useful to have your safety committee look at to prevent accidents.

27. Good of the Order
Nothing at this time.

28. Adjournment
There being no further business, it was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  MOTION CARRIED.  The meeting adjourned at 11:05.

Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Menge

Recording Secretary

The next meeting is September 4, 2003 at Puyallup Fire Department beginning at 9:00 a.m.
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